
l l  (scribe), Ting Li ,  M u r a t  Y i l d i z  

 

I. Welcome 

 

II. Approve previous meeting minutes 

Meeting minutes from October 9 were discussed.  Clerical changes were applied and minutes 
approved. 

 

III. Elections Update 

We took stock of the current round of committee elections.  It was observed that candidate 
preferences have been strong.  IPPC is wrapping; CEPP is next. 

We also discussed a puzzling situation brought to our attention by a faculty member, whose 
preference sheet was incomplete.  FEC Chair believes the discrepancy was due to a somewhat 
esoteric teconstitute a 
conflict or problem.  FEC will contact the faculty member who first raised this issue. 

Incidentally, FEC Chair reported on her findings regarding the status of directorships vis-a-vis 
governance service: the FYE Director is officially part of the ODoF and hence not FEC-eligible, 
whereas the CLTL Director remains fully a faculty member and is hence FEC-eligible. 

FEC will need a 1-year replacement for ATC due to member’s service at Skidmore in London in 
Fall 2025. 

 



V. Tenure-Line Faculty Departure and Retention Study 

FEC Chair received a report from ADoF Oscar concerning tenure-track faculty retention.  FEC 
will read it before our next meeting and will discuss it with respect to its content and strategies 
for engaging the faculty as a whole. 

 

VI. Strategic Planning questions from DoF 

FEC Chair received a document from DoF Dorothy regarding strategic planning.  (This is 
something that Chairs and Program Directors discussed last month and were tasked with 
bringing to their faculty.)  FEC will read it before our next meeting and will discuss it with 
respect to its content and strategies for engaging the faculty as a whole. 

 

VII. Other events this semester 

FEC’s faculty-only meeting has been confirmed for November 15 in Emerson.  FEC Chair will 
announce to faculty. 

FEC’s Committee of Committees meeting is awaiting room confirmation.  Incidentally, it was 
noticed that FEC’s Operating Code does not include CAS among the invitees of these meetings.  
FEC member will reach out to CAS to determine if this is an oversight. 


